BUXTED PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk: Miss B Macklen & Mrs C Feltham, 
PO Box 202, Heathfield, East Sussex TN21 1BN, Phone: 01435 813264
Email: clerk@buxtedparish.org.uk  Website: www.buxtedvillage.org.uk

13th June 2018
The Chairman and Members of the Finance Committee                                          

The Chairman and Vice Chairman of the Council, 


copy: other Members of the Council
MINUTES OF THE FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING 
12th June 2018. Five Ash Down Village Hall.
Present: Cllrs Roberts (Chairman), Blandford, Rose, Hoggan, Wells and Illingworth. Also, in attendance: Clerks to the Parish Council: Beccy Macklen and Claudine Feltham
Members of the public present: One
1. Apologies for absence: 
Apologies were accepted from Cllr Johnson.
2. Declarations of members’ interests in respect of items on this agenda. 
No declarations of interest were made.
3. Review and approval of the Minutes of the last finance committee meeting held on 9th January 2018. 
The minutes were approved and signed as a true record.

4. Review of Year End Financial report 2017/18.
Cllr Roberts spoke of the year-end report produced by the Clerk. Essentially the income during 2017/2018 was as budgeted, and the expenditure on face value was approximately £100k over budget. However, £12,000 was spent from the parish council reserves for the New Village Hall, £42,000 was spent from the Section 106 funds for the New Village Hall, £49,000 was spent from Section 106 funds for the new off-site play equipment. Taking these figures into account, we had a deficit of approximately £900, which could be attributed to the additional works on the Reading Room. 

At this stage the internal audit has been approved, and we are awaiting the result of the external audit. Cllr Roberts thanked the Clerks for their work on the year end accounts and audits.
5. Any other matters properly notified.
Cllr Roberts explained his idea of a Risk Map, considering impact and probability.  Cllr Roberts explained the draft document and the finance committee agreed that this would be a useful document to have. Cllr Roberts will complete this.
A further finance committee meeting to consider expenditure during the first 6 months, to be set for October 2018. Clerk to circulate possible date options.
Meeting closed at 1924 hours. 
Claudine Feltham 

Clerk to the Council 

Copy to ESCC Cllr R Galley, WDC Cllrs. Illingworth and Lunn
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